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The mission of  
the Keshequa 
Central School 
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opportunities 
to empower all 
students to be 
cooperative, 
self-directed 
lifelong learners, 
prepared to 
responsibly meet 
the challenges of  
the twenty-first 
century.
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To reach school district personnel by email please 
visit our website at www.keshequa.org, click on 
the Dalton Elementary, Nunda Middle School, or 
Nunda High School link, scroll down the page and 
look for the link that says Faculty Directory. For 
questions please call 468-2541 ext. 1105.

Back to School 
by Marilyn Capawan, Superintendent

	 Our EXCEL Capital Project is now underway! At a special meeting of the Board of Education 
on July 15th, construction contracts were awarded to the following companies: Ackerman Plumb-
ing, Inc. for plumbing work; Connors-Hass, Inc. for electric work; Crosby-Brownlie, Inc. for heating 
work; Joseph Flihan Co. for food service equipment work; Manning Squires Hennig for general work; 
and Spring Sheet Metal and Roofing for roofing work. The contracts have been signed, and a “kickoff 
meeting” held between the contractors, our Construction Manager Kircher Construction, Inc., and 
representatives of the school. We will keep everyone informed about the construction schedule as de-
tails become available. In early fall, we plan to host a community forum to provide an overview of the 
project and what to expect while the work is underway.
	 Work has already begun at the Dalton Elementary School 
and is moving along quickly. We are reconfiguring the parent drop 
off area in front of the school in order to make it safer for children 
and parents alike. We anticipate that the work will be completed 
well before the winter is here, so that students being picked up 
from and dropped off at the building in inclement weather, when 
traffic has traditionally been 
an issue, will benefit from 
these changes. In order to 
minimize any disruption that 
might occur during the first 
days of school, we will be 
sending letters home to par-
ents of Elementary students 
to explain the details of ar-
rangements made to accom-
modate the safe arrival and 
departure of the children. We 
have included a picture of the 
proposed changes, and there 
will be a poster on display in 
the Dalton building as well. continued on page 2
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NYS Air and Space Hall of Fame 
Launched with Help of Students

Adam Green works on updating the website for the NYS Air 
and Space Hall of Fame.

Seeds in Space
	 Deeper space exploration may one day require an 
additional stop for food…on the moon. With that in 
mind, NASA launched Space Shuttle Endeavor last fall 
carrying two educational payloads on mission STS-118: 
collapsible plant growth chambers to conduct 20-day 
plant germination and millions of cinnamon basil seeds. 
Inspired by the mission, career and financial management 
students obtained some of these seeds from NASA and, as 
an enrichment project, conducted an engineering design 
challenge and experiment. Using disposable baking trays 
with clear plastic lids, students created two lunar plant 
growth chambers and planted the space flown seeds in one 
and some Earth-based seeds as a control group in the other. 
Students learned the effects that outer space conditions 

have on living seeds. The project concluded with a 
module titled “Careers in Aerospace Technology” 
and highlighted the course’s theme of finding 
traditional careers in non-traditional places. 

Superintendents Letter continued…
	 Speaking of changes, you will 
notice that shrubbery in front of both 
the Dalton and Nunda buildings is 
being removed. This is to comply with 
the guidelines and protocols provided 
by the NYS Department of Educa-
tion stating that shrubbery must be no 
higher than two feet for building safety 
and security. We will be replacing the 
shrubs with plantings that will promote 
safety while providing an attractive 
landscape. 
	 We are proud to announce the 
appointment of our new Elementary 
Principal, Ami Hunt. Ami joins us 
from Canasarega where she has served 
in both teaching and leadership roles. 
You will learn more about Ms. Hunt in 
an upcoming article, where we will also 
introduce you to others who have joined 
the KCS team over the summer. 
	 The beginning of another school 
year is the beginning of more opportu-
nities for each of us to make a positive 
difference in the lives of our students. 
The celebrations of June may be over, 
but the excitement and possibilities that 
September brings are just as notewor-
thy. We look forward to continuing 
our partnership with the community in 
pursuit of excellence in our school!

	 Collaborating with members of the Air Force Association, the 
Aerospace Education Foundation, and the 1941 Historical Aircraft 
Group Museum, KCS students built the online New York State 
Air and Space Hall of Fame. The website features New Yorkers 
who made significant contributions to either air or space. Students 
researched different individuals ranging from military personnel to 
inventors and from manufacturing moguls to astronauts. 
	 This year’s inductees into the “Air Hall” included: Glenn Curtiss, 
Tsgt Forrest L. Vosler and the Tuskegee Airmen. Curtiss was born 
in Hammondsport and went on to become a famous inventor and 
aircraft manufacturer. Tsgt Forrest L. Vosler was born in Lyndonville, 
became a World War II Military hero and a Medal of Honor winner. 
Members of the Tuskegee Airmen from across the state made up the 
elite group of segregated black pilots whose introduction into WWII 
helped transform not only the war on foreign soil, but also helped 
heal some of the racial divide at home.
	 Inducted into the “Space Hall” this year were astronauts Edward Gibson, 
Charles Fullerton, and Robert Gibson. Edward Gibson was born in Buffalo and 
became an intricate part of testing for NASA on the Skylab space station. Charles 
Fullerton was born in Rochester and spent his career in the Air Force and flew mul-
tiple missions for NASA. Robert “Hoot” Gibson of Cooperstown left Earth several 
times, spending more than 36 days in space.
	 Senior Adam Green served as the chief webpage designer for the Hall of Fame 
and completed the site as a final project for Shawn Bielicki’s advanced webpage 
design course. The project was funded by a mini-grant from the Rochester Area 
Community Foundation and was conducted as an enrichment activity. To visit the 
New York State Air and Space Hall of Fame log on to the internet at www.NY-
SAirandSpace.org.
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KCS Bus Driver Wins 
Employee of the Year

	 Keshequa bus driver William Lissow was honored at 
the Annual Professional Pupil Transportation Employee of 
the Year Awards Brunch this spring. The event was spon-
sored by the Rochester Area Transportation Supervisors 
Association. The brunch, which took place at the Wishing 
Well Restaurant in Rochester, brought out Rochester May-
or Bob Duffy, who was the keynote speaker. An employee 
from each participating school district was honored.

KCS Student Attends Math 
and Science Camps
	 Keshequa student Alison Steidle is one of the 45 students from the Rochester area chosen to attend summer camps as part 
of New York State Excelsior Scholars Program. Students who completed the summer program, funded by a grant from the New 
York State Department of Education, will be named Excelsior Scholars by Governor David Paterson. 
	 New York State Excelsior Scholars are students who have completed seventh grade, maintained a GPA of 90% or above in 
math and science in grades 5-7 and scored a level four in state exams in math in grades 5-6. Students had to fill out applications 
and also collect teacher recommendations. A committee of administrators reviewed the applications and chose one student to 
nominate. 
	 Students attended one or both of the weeklong camps, The Biotechnology Experience and/or Microelectronics Engineering 
camp. Each week provided students with hands-on explorations, activities, and experiments that helped them enhance their 
understanding of career pathways in math and science. Alison attended the Microelectronics Engineering camp at the NYS 
Infotonics Center of Excellence in Canandaigua and Rochester Institute of Technology. 

	 The Excelsior Scholars grant application was initiated by the 
Rochester Area Colleges Center for Excellence in Math and Science 
(RAC-CEMS). RAC-CEMS coordinated this grant proposal with the 
RIT Center for Biotechnology Education and Training; the RIT 
Department of Microelectronics Engineering; and the Infotonics 
Technology Center. Student nominations were solicited from 25 
school districts in a six-county area.

A History Lesson
     Newly retired Social Studies teacher 
Tom Cook has penned his own book on 
the history of Letchworth State Park. 
Cook along with Thomas Breslin, Russell 
Judkins, and Thomas Richens, co-authored 
Images of America: Letchworth State Park. 
The book discusses the history of the falls, 
Glen Iris, the Council Grounds, the Lower 
Falls, Wolf Creek, the Highbanks and the 

modern park through 200 images. 
	 Cook said if visitors know the history of the park before-
hand, it will add to the enjoyment of their visit.
	 “The history of the park or any area is part of the experi-
ence,” said Cook.
	 Cook created and worked 
in the history department in 
the park from 1978 to 1992. 
He and Breslin created and 
maintain the website, www.
Letchworthparkhistory.com. 
They were approached by Jud-
kins and Richens to write the 
book. The book is available in 
Letchworth State Park as well 
as Amazon.com and Barnes 
and Noble.
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Third Graders Become Young Authors
     Not everyone gets the opportunity to become a bona fide author by third grade, but 
third graders added “published author” to their lists of achievements this past school year. 
	     This achievement was made possible through a grant supported by the Genesee Val-
ley Council on the Arts with funds from the New York State Council on the Arts. The 
grant helped fund the Artist in Residence program, “Story Creation: From Storytelling 
to Story Text.” For six weeks, storyteller Leah Ruekberg met with the third grade classes 
to walk them through the process of story creation. 
	     Ms. Leah, as the students called her, began each session by telling a story to the 
entire grade level to model story structure, evoke memories, and to engage students in 
language. Throughout the six-week process students used telling boards to write about 
a surprising, scary, or funny memory, then re-told their memory several times to evoke 
more details, which eventually led to story writing. They used computers to type their 
stories on special glossy paper, and drew their own illustrations.

     The end product was a hard cover book written and illustrated by each student. The cover had a title the student came up with 
along with a photo of the student and an illustration. Inside, students were allowed to dedicate their book to someone special. On 
June 24, third graders hosted an author’s tea so they could share their books with parents and other special visitors. Before students 
shared their stories, Ms. Leah explained to the visitors the hard work that went into making the books.

	 “It takes them (students) through quite a process of self discovery,” she told visitors.
	 The books ranged from funny stories about misbehaving pets to scary stories about eye surgery. Students had nervous 
jitters, but were quite proud of their hard work by the end of the party. 

Local Writer’s ‘Memories’ Benefit Students
	 When writing her book, 
Memories of a One Room School 
House, retired KCS librarian 
Hope Stapley Depuy wanted 
nothing more than to share 
with younger generations 
what life was like at District 4 
in Geneseo during the 1930s 
and Great Depression.
	 “I tried to share my life 
just like when I was a teacher,” 
said Depuy. 
	 Depuy made a visit to 
KCS in May, where she 
worked from 1945 until she 
retired in 1981, to present 
a classroom set of her books to Social Studies teacher Tom 
Cook and High School Librarian Lydia Keough. The books 
will be used in the Social Studies and History classes when 
they study the era of the Great Depression. Cook assisted 
Depuy in the editing process and getting the book published. 
He said the book is unique because it tells a story about this 
area.
	 “It provides a first person view of a time period,” said 
Cook. 
	 The book was published last year by the Nunda Historical 

Society in honor of the Nunda 
Bicentennial. Depuy began 
writing the book three years 
ago after being prompted 
by former student Valerie 
Griffing.
	 In the book, Depuy 
describes life in the country 
and living on a farm. She 
discusses day-to-day activities 
at school and home and how 
the hard economic times 
affected families. She also 
goes in-depth about the 
schoolhouse situated at the 
corner of Groveland and Jones 

Bridge Roads in Geneseo and the surrounding land.
	 “It portrays farm life, ordinary peoples’ lives as they were 
during the deep Depression,” said Depuy.  “It’s a time that will 
never come again. It portrays life outside the village.”
	 Some of Depuy’s favorite memories were family closeness, 
eating meals together, and sharing everything. She said writing 
the book was like, “letting someone into your home.” She said 
she had to let go of some of her privacy, but in a positive way. 
	 “It (the book) is a treasure,” said Depuy. “It’s very precious 
to me. It’s meaningful. It really touches my heart.” 

Hope Stapley Depuy poses with HS Librarian Lydia Keough and 
newly retired Social Studies teacher Tom Cook.
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Fourth Quarter Honor Roll
Congratulations to the following students (High Honor is 89.5% and above; Honor is 84.5%-89.4%)

Mehlenbacher, Zachary R
Pritchard, Alicia A
Schiano, Steven D
Simone, Alexander J
Smith, Gracey E
Steidle, Jessica A
Strain, Courtney
White, Carrie A

Grade 8
Acciari, Cyrus F
Bielicki, Arielle
Calcote, Alicia S
Callaro, Ashlee M
Cassidy, Timothy J
Caton, Travis A
Coates, Justin M
Curry, Destinie
DiAngelo, Gabrielle K
Ethridge, Amzi L
Forrester, Terry K
Grosse, Hunter R
Hark, Brittany A
Hillier, Michaela M
Howard, Taylor
Orton, Kirstin M
Piraino, Tyler J
Smith, Kendra L
Therrien, Abigail
Wood, Philip J

Grade 9
Allen, Sarah J
Axtell, Rachel M
Beardsley, Chelsea D
Farrell, Gerald J
Galton, Zachery A
Gelser, Katelyn M
Gordinier, Samuel J
Hark, Andrew
Hatfield, Shelby
Jackson, Timothy
Mann, Claire
Nichols, Chelsea M

Grade 10
Coates, Thomas A
Gardner, Ryann
Gray, Christopher M
Kunkle, Bryan
Mann, Terrence
Montgomery, Michelle
Mucha, Catherine
Seiwell, Melissa E
Smith, Rischandra L
Trim, Ethan

Grade 11
Beardsley, Kayla R
Curry, Courtney
Giles, Chrysta
Gordinier, Brian J
Gray, Sarah A
Gunn, Lindsay A
Halpenny, Alicia
Hark, Ashley A
McWilliams, Ashley A
Miller, Thomas E
Moran, Matthew K
Nickerson, Brandon
Pattridge, Erin A
Schmitter, Albert
Steidle, Jeffrey A
Sullivan, Sydney E

Grade 12
Dale, Jacob P
Davis, Katheryne E
DeMarco, Cheyenne N
Derrenbacher, Leanna S
Donovan, Jacalyn E
Flint, Dominic A
Green, Ashley M
Howarth, Christopher W
Kanouse, Rachel M
Marsh, Bethany
Morris, Lauren C
Nahalka, Taylor
Nickerson, Shawna
Nugent, Ryan T
Pawlowski, Brittany E
Rich, Laurie J
Rook, Dustin F
Schmitter, Angelica L
Schrier, Kassandra M
Shute, Nicholas P

Honor Roll
Grade 6
Amrhein, Chase R F
Boehm, Shannon A
Cartwright, Amber R
Costello, Katelyn T
Erwin, Selena M
Faulds, Lukas A
Gillen, Chelsey M
Kraft, Savannah L
Kunkle, Matthew
Layland, Kallie J
Preen, Heather K
Russell, Haley T

Scott, Hannah J
Smith, Nevin M
Smith, Shelby L
Soble, Emilie J
Tallman, Joshua D
Thompson, Calvin
Wilkins, Dalton R
Wood, Brody J
Wood, Harlee L

Grade 7
Bielewicz, Martin J
Blanchard, Kylie L
Borgus, Max T
Derrenbacher, James D
Gelser, Katherine E
Gregg, Caitlin J
Ludwig, Alicia L
Morris-Quackenbush, 
Olivia L
Savastano, Chauna L
Scott, Josiah D
Willey, Joshua R

Grade 8
Alberti, Elizabeth M
Curry, Carrie M
Faulds, Nicholas M
Gallicchio, Jessica D
Kirwan, Mark A
Kraft, Jordan T
Kunkle, Andrew
Lunn, Brandon A
Mann, Shennon E
Nesbitt, Christopher C
Pernicone, Sofia S
Pierce, Ashley L
Ressler, Brittany L
Swartzfager, John
Symonds, Jennifer M
Thompson, Logan

Grade 9
Carroll, John M
Curry, Melissa
Delahooke, Karl
Denby, Brittany
DiAngelo, Zachary
Donovan, Lauren
Gascon, Sandra R
Gillen, Korey F
Grosse, Nicole M

Hand, Sarah E
Johnson, Bernard N
Karst, Kyle M
Moran, Kevin

Grade 10
Allen, Cassandra R
Cartwright, Ashley
Forrester, Ryan J
Gath, Amanda
Gilbert, Elizabeth
Hatfield, Dylan
Hoodak, Leo G
Mahlendorf, Mariah G
Nesbitt, John
Randall, Kristen H
Reichard, Amanda
Tallman, Christine
Thompson, Kristen N

Grade 11
Brooker, Megan
Gallicchio, Brandy D
Gelser, Charise M
Gibson, Emily E
Murray, David V
Peritore, Johnathan C
Piper, Ariel B
Sherman, Jessie
Vasile, Dominick M
Yaw, Breanna
Zeh, Adele R

Grade 12
Adams, Riley E
Boehm, Rhiannon E
Cassidy, Ashley
Gregg, Felicia
Howard, Eric M
Johnson, John A
Kennedy, Rory
Kreuzer, Mathew A
Olson, Aletheia A
Oulton, Adam T
Reichard, Patrick W
Schrier, Brandon W
Spencer, Nathaniel D
Thorne, Devin A
Willey, Nicholas A

Student Shows Pride in 
Being Drug-Free

Dalton student Garrett 
Lucas placed third 
for his t-shirt design 
in the grades 3-5 
category of Prevention 
Education’s Red Ribbon 
Contest. Overall 
(grades K-12) there 
were 339 submissions. 
Congratulations Garrett 
for showing that drug-
free is the way to be!

High Honor Roll
Grade 6
Acciari, Hannah A
Alford, Brooke A
Alverson, Justice
Axtell, Olivia E
Bugman, Madison N
Carlin, Timothy D
Forrester, Emily E
Forrester, Kathryn S
Galton, Cooper M
Gibson, Erin R
Gordinier, Shannon K
Green, Megan
Hall, Kaytlyn E
Houtz, Kierstin
Martin, Austin R
McClements, Melissa
Mehlenbacher, Gabrielle E
Moran, Megan B
Otero, Kaly L
Patchin, Dakota J
Piraino, Lindsay R
Schiano, Erin E
Sullivan, Stacey I
Thompson, Scott T
Wood, Ariel M

Grade 7
Barranco, Mariah F
Coon, Victoria L
Donovan, Blaithe A
Faulkner, Kathryn A
Flint, Alexandrea E
Garwood, Amanda
Garwood, Christian J
Germack, Courtney L
Hand, Michelle M
Jackson, Kristen D
Kirwan, Riley A
Kiser, Atticus B
Link, Sarah Elizabeth S
Lucier, Samantha G
Mattle, Daniel J
Mehlenbacher, Grace L
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2008-2009 KCS Bus Routes
Route #1, Bus #122 (Lady Bug)	 Driver - Lisa Sherlock

Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 7:00am. Picking stu-
dents up at 1786, 1846, 1861 Allen Rd., 9602, 9465, 9461 
Fuller Rd., Keating Lane, 8 S. Walnut St., 7 Fair St., 19 N. 
Church St., 18, 37, 56 Massachusetts St., 52, 42, 3 East St., 
65 N. State St., and 20 and 8 West St. Dropping students 
off at the high school and then at the elementary building.

Route #2, Bus #112 (Cat)	 Driver - Linda Clark
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 7:00am. Picking 
students up at, 8930, 8601, 7899, 7912, 8228, 8630 Rte 408, 
2094 Pentagass Rd., 2030 and 1974 Halstead Rd., 8949, 
9087, 9098 Rte 408, 80 N. State St., and 48 and 36 N. 
Church St. Dropping students off at the high school and 
then at the elementary building.

Route #3, Bus #129 (Mickey Mouse)	 Driver - Terrie Sanford
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 7:00am. Picking 
students up at 1642 Stone Rd., 9253 Parker Rd., 1473, 
1483, 1488, 1761, 1766, 1784 Rte 436, 32 Portage Rd., 11 
Buffalo St., 15 and 32 Gibbs St., 9106 and 9196 Picketline 
Rd., 2, 11, 17 Melodee Lane, 8 Price St., 10 and 5 Seward 
St., 3 Second St., and Mill St. in front of the high school. 
Dropping students off at the high school and then at the 
elementary building.

Route #4, Bus #115 (Zebra)	 Driver - Mike Gallton
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 6:45am. Picking stu-
dents up at 9442, 9347, 9173, 9092 Meyers Rd., 2417, 2359, 
2356 Bailey Rd., 9000 and 8974 Meyers Rd., 2384, 2347, 
2289 DeGroff Rd., 8799 and 8792 Kendall Rd., 2341 and 
2438 Cooperville Rd., 8218 Dudley Rd., 2130 Paige Lane, 
9073 Candice Lane, 34 Vermont St., and 42 and 34 Fair St. 
Dropping students off at the high school and then at the 
elementary building.

Route #5, Bus #111 (Camel)	 Driver - Jackie Vogt
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 6:40am. Picking 
students up at 8500, Short Tract Rd., 8161 and 8097 Rte 
408, 2131 Barron Rd., 7912 Rte 408, at the corner of Rte 
408 and Hoagland Rd., at the corner of Rte 408 and Ridge 
Rd., 1837, 1831, 1755, 1752 Hoagland Rd., 7604 River 
Rd., 8505 and 8592 Picket Line Rd., 1767 and 1950 Cole 
Rd., 8725 and 8687 Rte 408, 1903 Wildey Rd., 8754 Short 
Tract Rd., and 8818, 8983, 9168 Oakland Rd. Dropping 
students off at the high school and then at the elementary 
building. 

Route #6, Bus #123 (Dog)	 Driver - Sharon Pendleton
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 6:40am. Picking stu-
dents up at 9874, 9852, and 9848 New Rd., 1116 and 893 
Clark Rd., 10176, 10506, and Short Tract Rd., 958 and 956 
Valley View Rd., 10197, 10071, and 10055 Smith Hill Rd., 
811 Smith Rd., 732 and 607 Stillson Rd., 9886, and 9788 
Pennycook Rd., 459 Springbrook Rd., 876, 949, 991, 1153, 
and 1314 Main St., Hunt, 9881, 10117, 10023, and 9803 
Hunts Hollow Rd., 1550 Rte 70, 9450 Nunda-Dalton Rd., 
9386 Rte 408, 48 and 42 S. State St. Dropping students off 
at the high school and then at the elementary building. 

Route #7, Bus #119 (Rooster)	 Driver - Linda Haley
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 6:30am. Picking 
students up at 2969 and 3028 Brokaw Rd., 9144 Shaw Rd., 
3220 and 3206 Nunda-Byersville Rd., 3044 Rte 436, 9784 
and 9321 Shaw Rd., 3307 Nunda-Byersville Rd., 8871 
Moore Rd., 3446 Redmond Rd., 8735 Moore Rd., 3339 
Redmond Rd., 8727 Shaw Rd., 9084 McGinty Rd., 9298, 
9313, 9269 Ryan Rd., 3041, 2807, 2509, 2355 Nunda-
Byersville Rd., 2146 and 2139 Rte 436, and 69 and 54 Mill 
St. Dropping students off at the high school and then at the 
elementary building

Route #8, Bus #108 (Car)	 Driver - Dennis Englert
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 6:40am. Picking stu-
dents up at 10400 Old State Rd., 3917, 3773, 3761 Goose 
Hollow Rd., 11443 Wood Rd., 11296 and 11183 Old State 
Rd., 4182, and 4312 Walbridge Rd., 1301 Valley View 
Rd., 10314 and 10460 Baker Rd., 10548 Doan Rd., 1653 
and 1665 Cheese Factory Rd., 1702, 1744, 1758 Main St., 
Dalton, 10061 State St., 10055 Fair St., 10054 Maple St., 
1751 Church St., and 9964 and 9877 Rte 408. Dropping 
students off at the high school and then at the elementary 
building

Route #9, Bus #114 (Kangaroo)	 Driver - Bill Lissow
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 6:30am. Picking 
students up at 2505, 2519, 2651, 2714, 2727 DeGroff Rd., 
8537 Scipio Rd., 3014, 3090, 2919 Wildcat Rd., 3164 and 
3212 Presbyterian Rd., 8314 Veley Rd., 8064 Union Cor-
ners Rd., 3003 Presbyterian Rd., 8089, 8119, 8125 Main 
St., Tuscarora, 2714 and 2702 Barron Rd., 7560 and 7716 
Alvord Rd., 8114, 8276, 8434, 8779, 8840, 9065 Creek Rd., 
at the corner of Sanford Drive and Creek Rd., and 8 Mas-
sachusetts St. Dropping students off at the high school and 
then at the elementary building.

Route #10, Bus #113 (Turtle)	 Driver - Kathy Douglass
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 6:30am. Picking 
students up at 9939, 9865, 9686, 9447 Chidsey Rd., 9768, 
9845, 9941, 9946 Barkertown Rd., 2413 and 2251 Tele-
graph Rd., 2380 Rte 436, 9746 Meyers Rd., 10089 and 
10134 Barkertown Rd., 9903, 9644, 9635 Carney Rd., 
Rte 436 at Riley Lane, 2921 Shute Rd., 2764 Ebert Rd., 
2743 Shute Rd., 10315 and 10574 Newville Rd., 2482, and 
2514 Chautuaqua Hollow Rd., 2647, 2642, 2323, 2193, 
2009, 1656 Rte 70, 9934, 9955, 10013 Oakland St., 1742, 
1757, 1773 Mill St., Dalton, and 44 S. Church St., Nunda. 
Dropping students off at the high school and then at the 
elementary building.

continued on page 8
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Kindergarteners Discover 
Adventures at Museum
	 This spring kindergartners had a day filled with fun, adventure, and discovery 
at the Strong Museum of Play. While at the museum students visited the Reading 
Adventure Land where they explored landscapes inspired by children’s books. They 
got silly in the Upside-Down Nonsense House playing with words and rhymes. In 
Adventure Island students explored a shipwreck and caves. There was a Wegmans 
kid market, which the students could run as their own business. The students also 
enjoyed the new Berenstain Bears Exhibit based on the children’s books. To top it 
all off, the students had a chance to ride 
the carousel! 

Students Paige and Jasmine show off the 
hats they made at Strong Museum.

Route #11, Bus #120 (House)	 Driver - Bill Benson
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 6:30am. Picking students up at 2146 Fox 
Hill Rd., 2106, and 2151 Snyder Rd., 3255 Delude Rd., 11882 Allen Rd., 
3362 Parker Hill Rd., 3309 and 2851 Swain Hill Rd., 10876 Parker Swain Rd., 
corner of Ridge Rd. and Smith Rd., 3197 Smith Rd., 10917 and 10839 County 
Rd. 16, 3731 Eiseman Rd., 3704 and 3746 Bennett Rd., 11162, 11415, 11767, 
11830, 10565, 10525, 10492, 10422 Dalton-Birdsall Rd., and 10199, 10163, 
10142, 10096, 10081, 10041 State St., Dalton. Dropping students off at the 
high school and then at the elementary building.

Route #12, Bus #128 	 Driver - Mary Pike
Leaves the Keshequa Bus Garage at 6:40am. Picking students up at 131 Rte 
436, 6402 Griffith Rd., at Letchworth Pines and 6975 Rte 19A, 6536 East 
Koy Rd, 6939 and 6941 McCormick St., at the corner of McCormick St. and 
Church St., 6639, 6642, 6658, 6674 Church St., at the corner of Church St. and 
Williams St., 6685, 6665, 6787 Pike St., 6660, 6676, 6700 Hamiliton St., 256 
Rte 436, 293, 203, 198 Portageville Rd., 708, 865, 974 Rte 436, 9513 and 9492 
Whipple Rd., 9485 Creek Rd., 9414, 9404, 9391 Parker Rd., and 1522 Rte 436. 
Dropping students off at the high school and then dropping students off at the 
elementary building.

Bus Routes continued…

On August 28th at 6:00 pm 

in the Nunda Auditorium, Paul 

Kreuzer will receive a Community 

Service Award from the New 

York State Correctional Officers 

and Police Benevolent Association.


